From: Ian Scargill
Sent: 27 January 2015 10:00
To: Tracey Morrissey
Cc: Planning
Subject: Application 14//02004/HYBRID

Tracey Morrissey
Planning
Cherwell District Council
Bodicote
Banbury
Oxon OX15 4AA
 

By email
 

27th January 2015
 

Dear Ms Morrissey,
Planning Application 14/02004/HYBRID  - land south of Perdiswell Farm
Objection from the Oxford Green Belt Network
 

We would not ordinarily comment on a planning application outside the Oxford Green Belt, but this particular one borders the Green Belt on Upper Campsfield Road, and is of such a large scale that it will inevitably have many consequences for the Green Belt.
 

It will be highly conspicuous from the Green Belt and will therefore be visually detrimental to the purposes of the Green Belt, detracting from its openness.
 

There is a likelihood that, if the development were to go ahead, it would be followed by the creation of an access from the other side of the A4095 southwards into the airport, something that would open up large areas of airport land in the Green Belt to further development. 
 

It will generate substantial traffic, leading to large increases in congestion on the A44 towards Oxford, with knock-on effects on other roads in the Green Belt and on roads within the existing town of Woodstock itself.
 

We also consider that the application should not be permitted as it does not accord with Cherwell's Local Plans, either existing or emergent, which have not proposed or found a need for more housing in this vicinity. We suppose that special circumstances are being relied upon to justify the development, namely raising money to pay for repairs to Blenheim Palace. Whilst we commend the wish to keep this important building in good order, we do not think that the benefits of raising funds to support a private business should be allowed to outweigh the likely disbenefits of allowing the development to take place.
 

One of the most obvious of these disbenefits is the effect that the development would have on Woodstock. The scale of what is proposed, in effect doubling the population of the town, is wholly disproportionate to the size of that place, and would have a hugely negative impact on its existing character and its services.
 

We understand that a much smaller housing development on a part of this site was refused ten years ago. We believe, for the reasons set out above, that the present application should be refused.
 

Yours sincerely,
Ian Scargill
(Dr D.I.Scargill, Chairman, Oxford Green Belt Network)
25 Portland Road
Summertown
Oxford
OX2 7EZ
